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______________________________________________________________________________ The Institute
has recently completed the first statistically reliable estimate of mutual fund ownership by
individuals and updated the ICIs bi-annual household ownership statistics. The ICI estimate
of individual ownership of mutual funds as of April 1996 is 63 million. This is not
comparable to estimates for previous years because the Institute utilized improved
sampling techniques that greatly increased the reliability of the 1996 estimate. In addition,
the 1996 estimate includes, for the first time, individuals who own mutual funds through
employer- sponsored retirement plans. Household ownership stands at 36.8 million
households versus 30.2 million households in mid- 1994, an increase of 20 percent.
Households owning mutual funds in 1996 represent 37 percent of all U.S. households, up
from 31 percent in 1994. Stock funds are owned by 23 percent of all U.S. households, bond
and income funds by 16 percent, and money market funds by 13 percent. As household
income rises, so does mutual fund ownership, particularly ownership in equity funds.
However, one-half of all mutual fund owning households have income ranging from $35,000
to $75,000 and another one-quarter have income below $35,000. Details of the survey are
contained in the attached issue of Fundamentals.

Copyright © by the Investment Company Institute. All rights reserved. Information may be
abridged and therefore incomplete. Communications from the Institute do not constitute, and

should not be considered a substitute for, legal advice.


